Special Meeting Adoption of Ordinance No. 1-2020 – Ordaining of Fields Drive February 13, 2020

A special meeting of the Shenango Township Board of Supervisors was held on Thursday, February 13, 2020, at 6:00 p.m. at the Shenango Township Municipal Building, with Supervisors Frank Augustine, Albert Burick, III, and Brandon Rishel present.

Present at the Meeting:

Bill Cheslock

The purpose of the meeting was to consider the Adoption of Ordinance No. 1-2020, Ordaining of Fields Drive.

The meeting was called to order and opened with a salute to the flag.

Mr. Augustine read the purpose of the hearing, then turned the hearing over to Solicitor Lou Perrotta.

Solicitor Perrotta explained the hearing, then introduced the following exhibits:

Exhibit No. 1 – Notice of Public Hearing and Intention to Adopt Ordinance No. 1 of 2020 published in the New Castle News on January 30 and February 6, 2020

Exhibit No. 2 – Publication in the New Castle News January 30 and February 6, 2020

Exhibit No. 3 – Publication in the New Castle News January 30 and February 6, 2020

Exhibit No. 4 – Copy of the Petition of Resident Notifications

Solicitor Perrotta asked if there was any public comment regarding consideration of the Adoption of Ordinance No. 1-2020, to which there was no response.

Motion by Mr. Burick second by Mr. Rishel to adopt Ordinance No. 1 of 2020. Motion carried.

Motion by Mr. Burick second by Mr. Augustine to adjourn. Motion carried.

Meeting adjourned at 6:15 p.m.